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Project Description 

The Fisher Ditch Company (Company) utilizes the Fisher Ditch to supply water to its 28 
shareholders for the purpose of irrigation, augmentation and industrial uses.  The ditch has been in 
place for over 100 years and annual maintenance of its aging infrastructure is becoming a burden 
and inhibiting its ability to provide a reliable supply of water.  The Company requested a loan from 
the CWCB for four system rehabilitation tasks: 1) headgate rehabilitation, 2) replacement of 650 
LF of damaged CMP with RCP (Broadway Pipeline), 3) installation of a sand-out pipe and gate, 
and 4) burying 1,500 LF of open ditch with plastic irrigation pipe (Federal Pipeline).  The 
Company successfully completed Tasks 1-3 but ultimately decided to not pursue the Federal 
Pipeline Project as that project was the Company’s lowest priority.  

Project Data 

 

Sponsor:  Fisher Ditch Company 
 

County:  Denver Water Source: Clear Creek 

Terms of Loan: $110,780.84 for 30 years @ 5.95% Substantial Completion: July 1, 2014 

Design Engineer: Richard Belt, P.E. 
 
Contractor:  Lillard & Clark (Task 1 & 3); Garney Companies, Inc (Task 2)  
 
Project Elements:  Repair Fisher Ditch headgate, install sand-out gate and pipeline, replace 650 LF of 
damaged CMP with RCP. 

1: Headgate Repair 2: Broadway Ditch Piping 

3: Sand-out Gate 
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